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On Wednesday, 16th August, our Year 8 students attended the North 
Central Trade Training Centre in Charlton. The students were there 
for orientation and to see what is on offer for them next year when 

they attend the centre on Wednesday’s. They all had fun and       
thoroughly enjoyed the day.  

https://www.starnaudsc.vic.edu.au/
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Science Week 
This week we have celebrated Science Week at the College.  

Students from Years 7 – 10 have participated in lunchtime  

Science experiments, with each year level taking ownership of a 

lunchtime. It has been a great week to celebrate all things Science 

and I congratulate all the students and staff who made this  

possible. 

Parent Teacher Interviews 
Thank you to all parents who could attend Parent Teacher Interviews on Monday. If you were 

unable to attend on Monday but would like to talk to your child(ren)’s teachers, please do not 

hesitate to contact the College. 

Building Works 
The building works are coming along very nicely with the whole metal frame at the west end of 

the building nearly completed. We are expecting the roofing iron to be delivered early next 

week and hopefully installed by the end of the week. The middle section has had the concrete 

retaining walls poured, which is a significant step as this section has the most level changes. 

Once this is cured properly, backfill to the walls can then be completed prior to the final slab 

being poured. 

Parent/Carer/Guardian Opinion Survey  
A random selection of 30 Parents will have received invitations to participate in this year’s  

Parent Opinion Survey. Your feedback is very important to us, so I encourage you all to  

complete the survey. If you are having difficulties in accessing the internet, please contact us at 

the College. If, for some reason, you are unable to complete the survey, could you please notify 

the office so we can offer the survey to another family. 

Charlton Pre-Driver Ed 
On Tuesday and Wednesday of this week, our Year 10 students travelled to Charlton to  
participate in the Pre-Driver Education Program. This wonderful program, which is right on 

our doorstep, provides students with a great range of theoretical and practical driving  
experiences. I know that all our students, whether they have never driven before, or those who 
“think” they know how to drive, learn a great deal during the two days, which also includes a 

night driving session. 

Year 8 Try the NCTTC Day 
On Wednesday, our Year 8 students travelled to Charlton to visit the Trade Training Centre as 
an orientation and familiarisation day for next year. Students get to tour the whole facility and 

get to look at and hear from each of the classes that will be on offer for them next year before 
they must choose their subjects. 

Principal’s Report 
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NW Zone Shoot 
On Thursday, a Tarago load of students travelled to Mildura to 

compete in the North Western Zone Shoot. At the time of writing 

this the results were not known, and they will be included in next 

week’s newsletter. 

Day Against Bullying 
On Friday, the school celebrated the National Day Against Bullying with students & staff  
encouraged to wear a splash of orange.  This is a very worthy day and hopefully we can raise 
awareness for everyone by each of us doing our part. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Friday, 25th  August – Wear It Purple Day 

Monday, 28th August – Start of Yr. 9 Enviro Week 
Tuesday, 29th August – Yr. 12 Biology to Ecolinc 

Monday, 4th - Tuesday, 5th September – Yr. 12 OES Camp - Anglesea 

Monday, 4th September – State Shoot 

Monday, 11th - Friday, 15th September – Yr. 10 Work Experience 

Friday, 15th September — Yr. 8 Active Girls Brunch - Natimuk  
Friday, 15th September – Last day of Term 3 - 2pm Finish 
       
Tony Hand 
Principal 

            Big Science Competition Award Winners 
 

 

Naplan  

Certificate  

of Achievement  

Awards 
 

 

         

 Memphis-Rayne Bass & Acacia Huggins     Addison Wright & Brisbane Nielsen 

Principal’s Report 
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Office News 
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School Attendance Information 
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2023 Parent/Caregiver/Guardian Opinion Survey: 

 

WE WANT OUR PARENTS / CAREGIVERS / GUARDIANS TO TELL US WHAT THEY 
THINK! 

 
Our school is conducting a survey to find out what Parents/Caregivers/Guardians 

think of our school. The Parent/Caregiver/Guardian Opinion Survey is an  
annual survey offered by the Department of Education that is designed to assist 
schools in gaining an understanding of families’ perceptions of school climate, 

student behavior, and student engagement. The survey is optional, but we  
encourage all families to participate. Our school will use the survey results to 
help inform and direct future school planning and improvement strategies.  

 
 A random sample of approximately 30 Parents/Caregivers/Guardians have been 

selected to participate in this year’s survey. 
 

The Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey will be open from 
Monday 7th August to Friday 8th September 2023. 

 

The survey will be conducted online, only takes 20 minutes to complete, and 
can be accessed at any convenient time within the survey period on desktop 

computers, laptops, tablets, or smartphones. The online survey will be available 
in English and 10 other languages including Arabic, Greek, Hakha Chin, Hindi, 

Japanese, Punjabi, Simplified Chinese, Somali, Turkish, and Vietnamese. 
 
 

Please contact the General Office if you require any assistance!! 
 

 

Parent Opinion Survey 
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 Yr. 10 Pre-Driver Education 

 

Over two days this week (Tuesday 15th & Wednesday 16th August), Year 10 students  

participated in the Pre-Driver Education program at the Charlton Traffic Safety Education Centre. 

 

This centre has a dedicated track where students can experience a wide range of traffic  

situations and conditions. There are parking spaces, traffic lights, different types of intersections, 

curves and bends, roundabouts, traffic signs and traffic lights, and even a hill. This all allows  

students to experience, explore and practice a wide range of driving techniques and skills. There 

were four cars and instructors, with half the students driving manual vehicles and the other half, 

automatic cars.  

 

Over the two-day program, the Year 10 students learned about essential driving skills in both theory 

and in practice. This included the basics, such as starting up, moving off, steering and braking, left 

and right turns, lane and road position, accelerating and gear changes (for those in the manual cars), 

pulling over and shutting down the car. As the program continued, they advanced through more 

complex skills: angle parking, hill starts, parallel parking, 3-point turns, convoy driving, roundabout 

negotiation, cornering lines and overtaking.  The final day finished with a night driving session, so 

that students could experience the challenges that darkness can bring and how to use their  

headlights for safe driving.  

 

Students also experienced the effects of varied levels of intoxication through wearing different ‘beer 

goggles’, then trying to catch a ball and walk in a straight line.  The program concluded with a  

documentary called ‘Muck Up Day’ which explored the real life and tragic consequences of poor 

driving attitudes.  

 

Students learned that driving in real situations is much more complex than it appears. There were 

innumerable stalls of the manual cars – the record was 8! Some students also had difficulty keeping 

their car on the road, traffic cones were hit, stop signs were abused, roundabouts were confusing, 

but all participated with good humour in a supportive atmosphere. Better these mistakes happen 

on the practice track than on real roads! 

 

Thank you to Ms. Brown for her organisation of the two days, and the teachers who accompanied 

the group: Miss. Bertalli, Ms. Chapman, 

Mr. Hand and Dr. Taylor.  

 

A particular thanks must go to the    

trainers: Hayley, Rebecca, Bryan,      

Stewart, Kim and Brett. They do           

important and valuable work to help our 

young people understand that driving is 

a privilege which they must approach 

with the right attitude.  
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 Yr. 10 Pre-Driver Education Photos 
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Last week we started our 

Broader Horizons Program, a program run in conjunction 

with the NCLLEN (North Central Local Learning &  

Employment Network). Broader Horizons is a Year 9  

Careers Program which provides students with a broader 

outlook and higher awareness of potential careers  

available within the local community. This year’s  

program will be conducted 

throughout Term 3. Year 9  

students will be given the  

opportunity to participate in 

one of the four career areas – Agriculture, Health  

Services, Retail or Local Government. It’s a wonderful 

opportunity for Year 9 students to gain more of an understanding of the many 

different types of jobs there are within a specific  

industry. 

This week a group of students went to several  

businesses in the community involved in Agriculture, 

they included: Baiada and  

Rainbow Valley Turkeys, Ridley  

Agriproducts, Elders, Goldacres 

Spray Centre and Rivalea  

Australia. 

 

Next Thursday, the Retail students will head out for 

the day. They will need to wear appropriate footwear 

with their school uniform and bring along their lunch. 

Yr. 9 Broader Horizons — Agriculture 
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 Yr. 12 Food Studies 

 

 

In Food this week, we made a pasta and cannellini bean soup, with green 

pockets to go with it. The soup is synonymous with Italian cuisine; the large 

white beans are popular in central and southern Italy. The variety of  

vegetables used in the soup and the additional  

beans provide a wide range of nutrients including 

vitamins, minerals and dietary fibre, as well as  

having the added advantage of being low in  

kilojoules. Green pockets are a great snack food 

that are similar to gozleme, but have a thicker softer 

dough. The acid in the yogurt and vinegar tenderise 

the dough by disrupting the formation of the gluten network during kneading, 

so the final product is soft and fluffy on the inside.  

 

In theory, students have just finished food security and ensuring that all  

ingredients are readily accessible and affordable to everyone. We will be 

starting on sustainable primary food production and risks to environmental 

stability. 
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Yr. 9 SEPEP 
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On Friday, 11th August, the Year 7 Science class were  

putting their team bonding skills in place by working     

together to build their Lego masterpieces. 

What wonderful creations they all put together!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yr. 7 Science 
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 Hands On Learning 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Friday, 11th August, we had a special delivery from Plantfulness. We were 

lucky enough to obtain a grant of $1,200 for our H.O.L group to purchase some 

gardening equipment. We had some very happy faces when we were opening 

up the packages! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             Last Friday, we had a 

cook up for our on-site 

workers. Chad and   

Bailey were busy     

cooking the delicious 

chicken steaks on the 

BBQ. 
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 Science Week - 12th-20th August 

 

Year 9 Science students having fun with their  

experiments throughout Science 

Week!! 
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 Science Week - 12th-20th August 
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 2023 Energy Breakthrough 

 
 

 

 

 

EXPRESSION OF INTEREST FOR THE 2023 SCHOOL  

ENERGY BREAKTRHOUGH PROGRAM 

 

It is that time of year where the College begins its preparations for the 

Energy Breakthrough Program (EBT). This year we will look to have 

two teams — a Year 7-9 and Year 10-12 team — to race at both Casey 

Fields on the 21st of October for a 10-hour race, and of course, the big 

24-hour race at Maryborough over the weekend of the  

24th —26th of November.  

 

Both teams will have 8 riders and 1 pit crew member, with an even 

split of males and females.  

 

There will be practice nights on Wednesdays and Thursdays after 

school and the occasional weekend practice, depending on availability.  

 

Any student who is interested in finding out more details is  

encouraged to contact Mr. Mac.  
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Wear it Purple Day is now an international movement of expression, 
celebration, and support. The day strives to foster a supportive, safe, 

empowering, and inclusive environment for all young people. 
 

Wear it Purple Day Celebrates and promotes the value of diversity 
and inclusion in our school community to eliminate  

discrimination. 
 

Celebrated on Friday, 25th August. 
 

DON’T FORGET TO WEAR A SPLASH OF PURPLE 
 

We will be hosting a cake stall morning tea.  

Please bring along some gold coins for purchasing some cakes and 

slices! 

 

If you would like to be involved, please see School Nurse Tania. 
 

Purple Day— 25th August 
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You can also contact the College on 54951 811 to  

register your interest…. 

Important Event — Save the Date 
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L2P Program 

Contact Penny on  

0418 535 478 
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Winter is here with a vengeance !!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Why not purchase one of our school beanies? 
 

 
 

School Beanies For Sale 



 21 

 School Doctor’s Clinic 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Doctors In Schools Program  
 

We are very lucky to have Dr. Mohammad Jawad and Practice 

Nurse Kylie Kirk with us starting on Wednesday, 9
th
 August.  

Please take note this service is now on a WEDNESDAY !! 

This service is available free to students. 

  

Any students requiring appointments to see the GP can see  

Mrs. Chapman. 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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The G.H. Edwards Library 
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Our school offers breakfast on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Students have 

toast, milk, fruit, and we also do special breakfasts, for example,     

pancakes. Come along! 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

At St. Arnaud Secondary College, 

we can organise Food Bank  

Hampers for families. If your family 

require assistance, please contact 

Rosanne Chapman, Student  

Wellbeing  Student Support  

Coordinator, at the College on 

54951 811.  

Inquiries are treated confidentially.  

 

We thank Foodbank Victoria for helping us to support our families. 

 
 

Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Community Events 
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Community Events 
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Expressions of Interest 
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School Uniform Price List 2023 
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School Canteen Menu 

 
Stacey’s Monday Canteen  

Special 
 

Roast Meat & Gravy Rolls 

       $5.00  
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2023 Calendar 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

August Mon 21st Yr. 10-12  Gambling Awareness 

 Thurs 24th VET NCTTC First Aid 

Yr. 9 — Broader Horizons 

 Fri 25th Yr.10 French Film Excursion—Melbourne 

Wear it Purple Day 

 Mon 28th Cybersafety Presentation Yr. 7-9 & Yr. 10-12 

 Mon-Fri 28th-1st Enviro Week 

 Tues 29th Yr. 12 Biology—Ecolinc Excursion 

MIPS 

September Mon 4th State Shoot 

R U OK Day 

Yr. 10-12 ADF Careers Talk 

 Mon-Tues 4th-5th Yr. 12 OES Camp — Anglesea 

 Wed 6th MIPS 

 Wed/Thurs/

Fri 

6th/7th/8th VSSS Dance Rehearsal — Melbourne 

 Sat  9th VSSS Dance Concert — Melbourne 

 Mon-Fri 11th-15th Yr. 10 Work Experience 

 Wed 13th Birchip Cropping Group Field Day 

 Thurs 14th MIPS 

 

 Fri 15th Yr. 8 Active Girls Brunch — Natimuk 

 Fri 15th Last Day of Term 3 — 2pm Finish 

October Mon 2nd Term 4 Begins 

 Thurs 5th LMR Athletics 

 Mon 9th Yr. 10/11 Flourish Girl  

 Mon 16th SSV Athletics 


